Dear Kelly,

Thank You for your letter of your reception of WKFD, on the night of Feb. 19, 1976. This letter confirms your reception of the station on Feb. 19, 1976, during a test broadcast.

We use a Raytheon RA-1000 transmitter with a power output of 500 watts, feeding a series excited tower (112ft.) in a salt water basin in Nar-

ragansett Bay.

Being a Amateur Radio operator, I know something of the hobby, and thus welcome the chance to run the test for the NRC. I hope that you were also able to hear the test I ran at WPEP earlier today.

Incidently, I was heard at WKFD in Florida and Alabama. Good luck,

and best DX.

Sincerly,

Eugene R. Faltus Chief Engineer

